Office of the Governor State of North Carolina

Roy Cooper Governor



20301 Mail Service Center Raleigh, N.C. 27699-0301

November 27, 2018

The Honorable Harry Brown Legislative Office Building Room 300-B Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

The Honorable Dean Arp Legislative Office Building Room 529 Raleigh, NC 27603-5925

Dear Senator Brown and Representative Arp:

This letter confirms receipt of your letter dated November 16, 2018, requesting records relating to the Atlantic Coast Pipeline, LLC.

The Governor's Office has previously received several public records requests for related documents, and it is working on responding to those requests. We believe the records produced in response to those requests will encompass any records you have requested. Accordingly, and without waiver of any argument with respect to your request, we plan to provide you with copies of any records the Governor's Office produces in response to the pending requests.

Several of the pending requests are quite broad, and we expect the number of records to be substantial, but we will provide responsive documents to you as promptly as possible.

Sincerely,

Kristi Jones, Chief of Staff

brist-fones